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    The purpose of this LCM is to provide local  social  services  districts
with  a copy of the public notice of the upcoming Child Care and Development
Block Grant (CCDBG) public hearings and copies of the Summary  of  Estimated
Child Care Funding.   The Summary is to be made available to the public upon
request.

    Five public hearings to allow public input into the development  of  the
State's  second  multi-year  CCDBG Plan will be held across the State during
the weeks of December 6 and December 13,  1993.   The hearings will  provide
the Department with public input and comment in three specific areas:

    o  program priorities for child day care through 1996;
    o  funding distribution priorities through 1996; and
    o  suggested  avenues  for local input in shaping the Department's child
       day care agenda.

    Persons interested  in  submitting  oral  testimony  during  the  public
hearings  must  send written testimony in advance to Christina M.  Hay,  New
York State  Department  of  Social  Services,   Bureau  of  Early  Childhood
Services,  40 N.  Pearl St.,  11-B,  Albany,  New York 12243.   Such written
testimony is limited to ten minutes in length and must be  received  by  the
Department  by  November  29,  1993.   Persons interested only in submitting
written comments must submit such comments by December 3, 1993.
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    Additional  copies  of  the  Summary can be obtained by contacting Linda
Stern,  Bureau of Early Childhood Services at 1-800-342-3715,  extension  4-
9324, or (518) 474-9324.

                                      ______________________________
                                      Frank Puig
                                      Deputy Commissioner
                                      Division of Services and Community
                                      Development
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                NEW YORK STATE DEPARTMENT OF SOCIAL SERVICES
                   SUMMARY OF ESTIMATED CHILD CARE FUNDING
                                SFY 1993-1994

     This document provides an overview of the Department of Social
Service's (the Department) current efforts to expand the availability,
accessibility, affordability and quality of child care in New York State.  A
variety of funding sources is utilized to accomplish these goals, including
the Child Care and Development Block Grant (CCDBG).  While the public
hearings scheduled for December, 1993 will focus on the use of CCDBG funds,
the Department's view of a comprehensive child care program includes all
funding sources, as described below.
     The current use of federal, State and local funds to support child care
programs in New York State is based on:  various federal and State statutes
and regulations; the Department's assessments of need; and the discussions
and judgments of the New York State Legislature.  The public hearings are
designed to allow parents, providers, advocates and other interested parties
to enter into the process of identifying needs and discussing pertinent
issues.

                                    EXPECTED                    ESTIMATED
ACTIVITY                         FUNDING SOURCE               FUNDING LEVEL
_____________________________________________________________________________

Child care subsidies              JOBS & Employment-        $332.0 million
for low-income families           related, At-Risk,
                                  CCDBG, Low Income,
                                  Transitional, Title XX

     Child care subsidies from federal, State and local funds are
     administered by local departments of social services and are available
     to enable low-income parents to work or attend school or training.
     Entitlements and federal requirements limit the State's ability to
     utilize these funds for other purposes.

Regulatory oversight              CCDBG & State                $8.0 million

     This funding supports regulatory oversight of the child care programs
     regulated by the Department, which is conducted both by State staff and
     through contracts between the Department and local social services
     districts.  Such oversight includes a wide variety of activities, such
     as processing applications, inspecting programs, providing information
     and technical assistance to providers, investigating complaints,
     overseeing legal enforcement, and conducting orientation sessions for
     new providers.

Public education and              CCDBG & State                $5.2 million
awareness and training
for child care providers

     The comprehensive, Statewide public awareness and parent education
     campaign is designed to provide information on the types of child care
     programs, how to evaluate programs, the availability of subsidies and
     related topics.  A variety of print and broadcast media is utilized.
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     Training, at little or no cost, is available Statewide to staff of day
     care centers, school-age child care programs and family and group
     family day care providers.  Orientation sessions, several levels of
     training on a variety of subjects and videotapes comprise the training.

Child care resource &             CCDBG & State                $4.5 million
referral agencies

     Funding supports the development and operation of child care resource
     and referral agencies (CCR&Rs) across the State.  These community-
     based, not-for-profit agencies provide a variety of services, including
     consumer information and referral, provider training, parent education,
     recruitment of and technical assistance to prospective providers and
     outreach.

SUNY/CUNY child care start-up     CCDBG                        $3.2 million
& expansion

     A competitive Request for Proposals (RFP) process is utilized to
     increase the availability of early childhood development programs on
     the campuses of the State University of New York and the City
     University of New York.  Funding allows for the start-up and expansion
     of child day care centers, child care subsidies for low-income parents
     and additional quality activities and services.

Child care start-up
grants
   day care centers               CCDBG                        $1.0 million
   family day care homes          CCDBG                        $1.4 million

     A competitive Request for Proposals (RFP) process is utilized to select
     grantees for start-up funding.  This funding expands the supply of
     child care by supporting start-up and expansion expenses of day care
     centers and by recruiting and assisting family day care providers to
     conduct their programs in a manner that ensures the health and safety
     of children in their care.

Grants to resolve                 CCDBG                        $    800,000
health & safety issues

     A competitive Request for Proposals (RFP) process is utilized to select
     grantees who demonstrate the need to resolve newly identified fire,
     health and safety issues necessary for the program to provide care to
     children in a safe environment.  An example of activities funded under
     this category is the necessary upgrading of a fire alarm system.

SED collaborative                 CCDBG                        $    500,000
demonstration program

     Through an agreement with the State Education Department (SED), funding
     is provided to center-based, group family-based or a consortium of
     family day care providers to develop collaborative approaches in
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     coordination with existing part-day Head Start or State-funded
     Prekindergarten programs.  This effort is designed to increase the
     availability of quality, full-day child day care.

Day care scholarship              CCDBG                        $    349,000
program

     The purpose of this program is to provide child care providers and
     staff of early childhood development programs with financial support to
     pursue educational opportunities to enhance their child care skills.
     Both higher education and specialized training programs will be able to
     be supported through this funding.

Early Childhood Investment        State                        $    300,000
Fund

     As part of the implementation of the Early Childhood Investment Fund,
     this funding was added to the Department's budget and subsequently
     transferred to the administering agency, the Department of Economic
     Development.  This public-private partnership provides grants to
     communities to support early childhood services.  The Fund is designed
     to offer businesses greater flexibility in the kinds of early childhood
     services they may support and to assist them and their communities in
     responding to locally defined needs.  A broad range of activities can
     be supported with the funding, including projects to address quality,
     supply, access and affordability.

NYS Unified Court System          State                        $    300,000
children's centers

     This funding supports the establishment of children's centers in New
     York State Courts.  The children's centers will provide a separate,
     safe, supervised and enclosed environment for children who must be in
     court in connection with matters involving them or their caregivers.


